
    
 

 
 

  
   

  
  

 
  

  
 

     
    

     
    

 
 

   

 
  

 

   
    
   

    
  

    
    
   

    
  

  
  

 
  

 

       
       
  
    

      

   
 

  

      
    

       
   

 
 
 
 
 

Psychotropic Medication Advisory Committee 
Open Meeting Minutes 

Teleconference (Webex) 
July 25, 2022 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Due to the impact of COVID-19 this was a teleconference meeting only 

Psychotropic Medication Advisory Committee (PMAC) Committee Members 

Judge Sue Crane (Chair) Dr. Mark Roaseau Daniel Berezoski 
Dr. Eric Martin Dr. Maya Moody Sarah Willson 
Dr. Nathan Beucke Jennifer Tidball Marlo Williams 
Chris Brown Carrie Bolm Laverna "Renee" Riley 
Darrell Missey Nick Mebruer Al Greimann 
Dr. Manuel Hernandez 

PMAC Meeting Participants 

Christina Barnett Children's Division, Central Office 
Sharie Hahn Department of Social Services, General Counsel 
Ellen Haynes Division of Legal Services, Children's Division, Special Counsel 
Melissa Kenny Children's Division, Health Information Specialist Unit Manager 
Jill Pingel Children's Division, Health Information Specialist Unit Manager 
Lori Masek Children's Division, Specialty Plan Coordinator 
Larry Smith Children's Division, Health Information Specialist Program Specialist 
Lisa Luecke Children's Division, Executive Assistant 
Julie Allen Director of Operations, Center for Excellence in CHILD Well-being 
Desiree Vitale Attorney, Mo Health Net 
Omoshola Kehinde University of Missouri, Data Validator Team Member 
Sarah Paralegal, Children’s Rights 

1.  Opening Words from the Chair 

• PMAC Chair called meeting to order at 9:05 A.M. 
• Introduction of the new PMAC member Chris Brown as the Pharmacy Director for Show Me Healthy Kids 
• PMAC Chair asked for all participants to give a brief bio of themselves. 
• PMAC Chair asked if there were any PMAC members opposed to the meeting minutes for April 25, 2022. 

PMAC Chair did not hear any opposition from the members and minutes were approved. 

2.  Agenda Review 

A. Update on PMAC Clinical Subcommittee Review i.e., excessive dosage 

• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, Health Information Specialist (HIS) Unit Manager 
presented updates on the revised version of the Excessive Dosage Guideline (EDG). 

• PMAC Chair requested a motion from the PMAC members to approve the revised version of the EDG. 
The motion was approved and seconded. 
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B. Update on PMAC Education and Collaboration Subcommittee 

• PMAC Chair asked for any updates from the PMAC Education and Collaboration Subcommittee Chair. 
• PMAC Education and Collaboration Subcommittee Chair said the subcommittee has begun planning for 

an interactive webinar soon. They will reconvene in August. 

C. Discussion of Specialty Plan Opportunities 
• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, Specialty Plan Coordinator said that the contract has 

been awarded to Home State Health and they have a plan in place as of July 1, 2022. 
• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, Specialty Plan Coordinator indicated that Home State 

Health's Specialty Plan service program is called "Show Me Healthy Kids." 
• The Children's Division Specialty Plan Coordinator provided a brief overview of the "Show Me Healthy 

Kids" services. 

D. Updates on Data Reports 

• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, Central Office representative wanted to ensure everyone 
was in the loop with reporting/data validator. 

• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, Central Office representative said there is a meeting 
scheduled for August 2, 2022. The focus of this meeting will be to look to see that the template accurately 
reflects what we need. 

• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, Health Information Specialist Program Specialist said they 
are working on getting the Data Sharing reports revised for posting in July and August. 

E. Discussion on Cerner Pilot Project Expansion 

• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, HIS Unit Manager said they are continuing to work with 
Oracle/Cerner. Wanting to develop a One Stop Shop for case managers 

• The Children's Division HIS Unit Manager said their goal is to think of better ways to gather information 
and monitor the health records for kids on psych meds. 

F. Discussion on Survey Questions & Collection 

• PMAC participant who is the Children's Division, HIS Unit Manager provided examples of the survey 
questions that have been utilized as part of Children's Division annual survey. 

• The Children's Division, HIS Unit Manager asked the PMAC members and participants to review the 
questions/provide comments/suggested additions. Feedback is needed by August 8, 2022 

3. New Business 

• PMAC Chair asked if there was any interest in an in-person meeting or to keep these meetings virtual. 

4. Public Comment 

• There were no public comments. 

5. Meeting Adjourned 

Meeting was moved to adjourn at 10:50 A.M. 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, 2022 meeting(s) will continue to be held virtually. The next scheduled PMAC 
meeting is October 24, 2022. 
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